Huntingdon Borough Maintenance Committee Meeting Minutes
The Huntingdon Borough Maintenance Committee meeting was held in the Borough Conference Room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA  16652.
The guest present were Jennifer Clark, Gary Cramer, Jim Cassatt, Joan Cassatt and Wayne Kasselbohm.
The members present were President Jam Bair, Vice-President David Fortson, Councilman Robert Jackson, Councilwoman DeeDee Brown, Councilman Terry Green, Councilwoman Jennifer Powell, Mayor Thomas Yoder, Maintenance Foreman Travis Gutshall, Borough Manager Chris Stevens and Borough Secretary Richard King.
Chairman Terry Green called the Maintenance Committee meeting to order at 2:00 PM.
Chairman Terry Green recognized the guest present and asked for their comments.
Joan Cassatt asked about the campaign signs and when do they need to be taken down.
It was suggested shortly after the election is over.
Wayne Kasselbohm said that he was voted as President of the Homeowner Association in the Highlands and said that since this happened the residents have been coming to him.
Wayne Kasselbohm said that on Chapel Hill Road, that this road is getting bad.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens showed this on the screen and said that it is planned for next year to pave Chapel Hill
Wayne Kasselbohm said that there are weeds and trees growing on the detention pond and there are rattlesnakes present.
It was said that the detention ponds do not belong to the borough.
Wayne Kasselbohm said that he will have their maintenance person cut the trees and weeds when the weather is cold and there are no snakes.
Chairman Terry Green called on the Maintenance Foreman’s report.
Travis Gutshall said if there are no questions in his report, that he has nothing else.
Chairman Terry Green called on the Borough Engineer’s report.
Andy Glitzer spoke on the Amphitheater Restroom project and said that we were awarded another $22,800 from DCNR.  Andy then spoke on the project cost, less the cost savings and mentioned that this bid was opened in June, and we had a 30-day extension, which will be up on November 15, 2025.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said that we are good to go with awarding the bid.
Andy Glitzer said that he will go ahead and issue the Notice of Award to WSL Inc.
Andy Glitzer then spoke on the Rutters project, that they have sent the HOP, Bonding and Agreements that will need signed.
There was a discussion on the water and sewer and when it would come from.  The water would come from Route 22 near the MAT Plaza and the sewer would go down to Mt. Vernon Avenue.
There was further discussion on blow offs, size of pipe and fire hydrants.
Andy Glitzer said that Juniata College’s Developer, East Hill Engineering, has contacted him about connecting to borough water instead of the college’s line.
Chairman Terry Green called on the Borough Manager’s report.
Chris Stevens said that he will hold off on the Maintenance positions applications until the Administrative Committee meeting.
Chairman Terry Green called on old business.
There was nothing reported under old business.
Chairman Terry Green called on new business.
There was nothing reported under new business.
Executive Session was not called for.
After no further business, the Maintenance Committee meeting was adjourned at 2:37 PM.
Minutes submitted by,



Richard S. King
Borough Secretary
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